SMITHSONIAN INSTITUTION BUREAU OF AMERICAN ETHNOLOGY WASHINGTON, D. C.

March 2 . 1914.

Dear Sir:

In reply to your communication of February 23, I beg leave to say that the Bureau of American Ethnology can no longer supply copies of its Bulletin 30, "Handbook of American Indians," but it is understood that it can be purchased at \$3.00 per copy from the Superintendent of Documents, Government Printing Office, Washington, D. C. The Handbook can be consulted in the Free Public Library of Louisville.

Referring to your further request, I would say that you doubtless have in mind the paper by General Hugh Lenox Scott in the "American Anthropologist" for July-September, 1911, published by the New Era Printing Co., Lancaster, Pa.

Very respectfully yours.

Ethnologist-in-charge.

Mr. W. S. Campbell,

Room 651 Association Building,

Third & Broadway.

Louisville, Ky.